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Wilton Carnival – Saturday 6th July

The highlight of this reporting period was the annual Wilton Carnival, held on Saturday 6th July with a vibrant “Under the Sea” theme. The event was well-attended and enthusiastically received by our community. I would like to extend special thanks to Laura Twomey-Hunt and all who contributed their time and energy to ensure its success. As Town Mayor, I was honoured to attend with my family and show our support for this cherished event.

Notably, this weekend included three engagements. Among them was a gathering in Brighton with fellow deputies of the Board of Deputies of British Jews. I chose to prioritise Wilton’s Carnival, reflecting my commitment to our local community and its traditions.

Kings Square Dove Issue
During this period, I addressed concerns raised by residents about a growing pigeon/dove nuisance affecting a residential back garden in Kings Square. Working in coordination with Councillor Whillock, I provided information and contact details for Wiltshire Council so that residents could pursue direct assistance with the issue. This action reflects ongoing responsiveness to resident concerns and a commitment to preserving comfort and wellbeing within our neighbourhood.

Minster Street Recreation Park – Bee Identification Visit
Following a post on Facebook flagging a possible wasp nest near the basket swing at Minster Street Recreation Park, Adrian and I visited the site to investigate. On inspection, we found the presence of mining bees, which are harmless and typically settle into hibernation during this period. We reassured residents of their safety and appreciated the community’s vigilance in sharing their concerns.

Wilton Rotary Club Presidential Changeover – Monday 8th July
Adrian and I had the pleasure of attending the Wilton Rotary Club’s Presidential Changeover evening. It was a heartfelt occasion during which Andy Rhind-Tutt formally stepped down and Councillor Peter Edge was installed as the new President. The event brought together dedicated volunteers who play a vital role in our community, and it was an honour to join in celebrating their contributions.
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